
The Northampton County Electoral Board met on Thursday, December 
12, 2023, in the Voter Registration Office in Eastville. 
 

PRESENT:  Mirchelle Enright, Chair 
  Dennis O’Hara, Vice Chair 
  JoAnn Clark, Secretary 

 
  

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:35 A.M. 
A moment of silence was observed.   
 
 The minutes of the Electoral Board meeting on November 8, 
2023 having been reviewed by the Board were approved and signed. 
 

Board welcomed Officer of Election Laurie Jo Litton as a guest 
to the meeting.  

 
Registrar updated the Board on the efforts to fix the time 

synchronization issues on the electronic poll books. The vendor, 
Demtech, will visit the office and fix the problems.  

 
Board considered the ballot order for the March 5 Presidential 

Primary. Discussion centered on whether it would be a dual primary 
or not. Secretary motioned to order ballots sufficient for 50% of 
the voting population for each party in the event of a dual 
primary, or 70% of voter population for a singe party primary, 
with the understanding that we could order more if we saw a higher 
demand during absentee voting. Vice Chair seconded the motion, and 
it was approved unanimously.  

 
Board and registrar briefly talked about the upcoming 

Presidential Primary, and specifically that we would L&A test the 
absentee machines during the week of January 15th.  

 
 Board adjourned the meeting after unanimously agreeing to 
meet again at 10:30, January 4th, 2024.  

 
 
                          
 

_____________________________             
                         JoAnn Clark, Secretary 
 
 
_________________________ 
 
 
_________________________ 


